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Central North Carolina Chapter
American Guild of Organists

Raleigh, North Carolina
January 2023

Oldest Chapter in the Carolinas
—

Chartered November 23, 1922

CNCC NEWSLETTER

The Dean’s Column

MARK ANDERSEN

DEAN, CENTRAL NORTH CAROLINA CHAPTER 
AND STATE CONVENER FOR AGO

A very Happy New Year to each and every one of you!!  
Please join us and bring friends to our 

CENTENNIAL ORGAN RECITAL

 CENTRAL NORTH CAROLINA CHAPTER, 

AMERICAN GUILD OF ORGANISTS

    CARSON COOMAN, ORGAN
HAYES BARTON UNITED METHODIST CHURCH

2209 FAIRVIEW RD, RALEIGH, NORTH CAROLINA

SATURDAY, JANUARY 14, 2022, 4:00 PM

Carson is a wonderful recitalist and will be presenting a program of new music by varied 
composers as we continue our celebration of the 100th anniversary of our chapter.  
Carson is well known for his many in person concerts in addition to his wide range of 
recordings available on line. Please invite fellow musicians and friends to this 
celebration of the King of Instruments.  The event is sponsored by our chapter of the 
Guild so admission is free for members and visitors alike. I hope to see you all there!!
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CHAPTER COMMUNICATIONS

Newsletter published monthly by the Central North Car-
olina Chapter, American Guild of Organists. Submission 
Deadline: 24th of preceding month. Submit items by 
email (preferred), phone, or mail to the Newsletter 
Editor.
You can also find us on Facebook, thanks to Lyn 
Francisco's administration: 
https://www.facebook.com/cnccago/

The Chapter is very grateful for the contributions that
members are making to

the Operating Fund and 
the Cooper Miller Scholarship Fund.

IN THIS ISSUEEXECUTIVE BOARD
Dean: Dr. Mark Andersen
205 E. Elizabethtown Rd.
Lumberton, N.C. 28358
910-739-5481, ncagoconvener@gmail.com

Subdean: John Massenburg
5536 Quitman Trail, Raleigh, NC 27610-6470
(H) 919-772-5597,  jmj777@att.net

Secretary/Professional Relations and 
Placement: Elizabeth Goldstein-Epstein
602 Wade Ave. #102
Raleigh, NC 27605
(C) 941-928-0176
elizabethgoldstein@yahoo.com

Treasurer & Registrar: Lee Harris
210 West Blvd., Laurinburg, N.C. 28352 
(H) 910-277-9005, pichpipe45@gmail.com

Members at Large

Membership Chair: 

Scholarship Committee Chair:
Lorraine M. Magnuson
8825 O’Neal Road, Raleigh, N.C. 27613 
(H) 919-870-6942, raineymag@gmail.com

Historian: Noël Hamm
1001 Beringer Place, Apex, N.C. 27502 
(H) 919-362-9226, noel2bach@yahoo.com

Newsletter Editor: Tamara Lewis
418 Arlington Circle, Sanford, NC, 27330 
(H) 919-776-7386, trailsong26@gmail.com

Stephen Aber
812 Greenwich Street, Raleigh, NC 27610 
615-319-5485, stephen.aber@me.com

Joshua Sobel
100 N Tamilynn Circle
Cary, NC 27513
(H) 919-466-7485
pipeorgan101@gmail.com

https://www.facebook.com/cnccago/
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The Central North Carolina Chapter of the AGO
presents A Centennial Concert with

Carson Cooman

CONCERT ORGANIST

Carson is a wonderful recitalist and will be presenting a
program of new music by varied composers as we continue our

celebration of the 100th anniversary of our chapter.

***** FREE AND OPEN TO THE PUBLIC *****

Hayes Barton United Methodist Church
2209 Fairview Rd, Raleigh

Saturday, January 14, 2023
4:00 pm
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Carson Cooman — Concert Organist 
 

Carson Cooman (b. 1982; Rochester, New York) is an American composer and 
organist. He holds degrees in music from Harvard University and Carnegie 
Mellon University and since 2006 has held the position of Composer in 
Residence at The Memorial Church, Harvard University. 
 
As an organ recitalist, Cooman specializes in the performance of contemporary 
music. Over 300 new compositions by more than 100 international composers 
have been written for him, and he has performed numerous solo concerts 
throughout the USA and Europe. 
  
Cooman has made many recordings as organist, including more than 10 
complete CD releases of music by Thomas Åberg, Paula Diehl, Carlotta 
Ferrari, Lothar Graap, Eva-Maria Houben, and Marian Sawa, Andreas 
Willscher, along with several multi-composer albums. CDs have been 
released on the Divine Art, Albany, Wandelweiser, and Soundspells 
labels. His recordings of more than 4,500 additional contemporary organ 
compositions (representing the work of more than 650 composers) can be heard 
freely from his website and YouTube. 
 
As a composer, Cooman has created a catalog of works in many forms—from 
solo instrumental pieces to operas, and from orchestral works to hymn tunes. 

His music has been performed on all six inhabited continents in venues that range from the stage of Carnegie Hall to the 
basket of a hot air balloon. Cooman's work appears on over forty recordings, including more than twenty-five complete CDs 
on the Naxos, Albany, Artek, Gothic, Divine Art, Métier, Diversions, Convivium, Altarus, MSR Classics, Raven, and Zimbel 
labels. 

 
Selected press commentary from organ recital performances and recordings: 

 
“Cooman’s playing, as always, was splendid, featuring excellent finger technique, careful delineation of voice, and inventive choice of 
stops.”— The New Music Connoisseur 
 
“Cooman’s performance was first rate.” — 21st Century Music 
 
"Carson Cooman is one of the most versatile and active musicians of our time. Pianist, organist, composer, and improviser, he is excellent 
in every field." — Music and Vision 
 
“Fine performances from Carson Cooman treat each with requisite delicacy of expression.” — Choir & Organ 
 
“Carson Cooman performs impeccably; especially impressive is his clarity of line and form, which enhances the programmatic nature of this 
music.” — Journal of the International Alliance of Women in Music 
 
“Carson Cooman demonstrated his virtuosic technique with Pehrson’s use of pedal, tone clusters and unfettered dynamics. Even in this 
rather small space the joy was evident.” — The New Music Connoisseur 
 
“...the program was fascinating. ...Both were played excellently by Cooman.” — The Boston Musical Intelligencer 
 
“Carson Cooman is a nimble, nuanced, and eloquent advocate.” — Choir & Organ 
 
 
“The organ, skillfully played by Carson Cooman, predictably held its own.” — Feast of Music 
 
“Carson Cooman contributes effective organ solos…” — The Gramophone 
 

carson@carsoncooman.com    www.carsoncooman.com 



AGO Central NC Chapter Newsletter 5 January 2023

Publicdomainvectors.org

COOPER-MILLER ORGAN SCHOLARSHIP UPDATE 
I am happy to report that I have inquiries from two very promising applicants for our 2023 scholarship 
audition.  We will hear them in person on February 18 at Church of Nativity, Episcopal, in Raleigh.  Any 
chapter member may attend the auditions, so please contact me if you are interested.

LORRAINE MAGNUSON

COOPER-MILLER ORGAN SCHOLARSHIP CHAIR

BUT WAIT--THERE'S MORE...
Changing the subject, have you heard about the young woman called “The TikTok Organist”?  Once a month, Anna 
Lapwoodheads to the Royal Albert Hall in London to practice on its grand pipe organ from midnight until 6 
a.m. Watch this video as she performed there with the band, Bonobo, last year: 
                                     https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=AdyAF9M3XVw
        
She has quite a following on TikTok, and was featured recently in the New York Times.

WHILE SUPPLIES LAST

Here is the link to the concert for our 100th celebration:
https://youtu.be/iKdJ7kcPrKU

Thanks to Lynn Andersen for audio and video recording.

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=AdyAF9M3XVw
https://youtu.be/iKdJ7kcPrKU
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=AdyAF9M3XVw
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Dear AGO  Chapters,

Happy New Year to you!

I have attached a press release announcing the Ruth and Clarence Mader Memorial Scholarship Fund's concert: " Midnight 
Toccatas and More!"     

This concert by Stephen Tharp and David Briggs features the premiere performances of Midnight Toccatasfor solo organ by 
Aaron Travers, Associate Professor of Composition at Indiana University’s Jacobs School of Music. 

Midnight Toccataswas the winning work, from among 42 entries, in the Ruth and Clarence Mader Memorial Scholarship 
Fund's 50th anniversary Composition Competition. 

The program also includes the organists’ own transcriptions of Ride of the Valkyries(Wagner), Carnival(Dvorak), and Daphnis 
et Chloe(Ravel). 

Dr. Frank Ticheli will interview Dr. Travers and moderate an audience Q&A following the concert.  Both of the concert 
performers will present their own performance of Midnight Toccatas.

The concert will take place onFebruary 12, 2023, at St. James in the City  at 6:00 PM following Choral Evensong at 4:15. The 
concert, and Q and A session, will belive-streamed.

We hope you will run this press release in your Chapter newsletter,  and that many of your members will join us either in 
person, or on-line.  

Thank you so much for helping us get the word out about this wonderful event!

Sincerely,
Dr. Linda Brown.
President, 
Ruth and Clarence Mader Memorial Scholarship Fund
562.631.8160
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https://music.ecu.edu/sacred-music-studies/competition/
https://music.ecu.edu/sacred-music-studies/competition/
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THE 13TH ANNUAL YOUNG ARTISTS 
COMPETITION IN ORGAN PERFORMANCE 

March 9-10, 2023 
Greenville,  NC 

The East Carolina University Young Artists  Competition for Pre-College Organists  is 
an innovative outreach program designed to inspire young musicians to strive for the highest level of 
musicianship and technical accomplishment in organ performance. The competition is open to any 
pre-college organ student in the United States. 

 
The competition is staged in two rounds. Three finalists will be chosen from the recorded application 
round to compete live on March 10, 2023, on the Perkins and Wells Memorial Organ, C.B. Fisk, Opus 
126, at St. Paul’s Episcopal Church, which borders the ECU campus. 

 
The organ faculty will also be available to offer private lessons to competitors following the competition. 

Eligibility and application procedure: 
Pre-college students between the ages of 13-18 who are residents of the US. 

Current students of the judges and previous first place winners are 
ineligible. 

Application form, $45 fee and recordings postmark deadline: January 15, 2023. 

Awards: 
First prize: The Cathee Jean Huber Memorial Prize, $1,500 

Second Prize: The Fisk Prize, $750 
Third prize: The American Guild of Organists Prize, $300 

The Bach Prize: recognizing the outstanding performance of a work by J.S. Bach $100  
The Hymn Playing Prize: recognizing the day’s most outstanding hymn playing $100 

 
For more information, guidelines and application, please visit our 

website:  
https://music.ecu.edu/sacred-music-studies/competition/ 

 
or Dr. Filippa Duke dukef22@ecu.edu 

 
East Carolina University is committed to the equality of educational opportunity and does not discriminate against applicants, students, or employees based on race, color, 
national origin, religion, gender, age, creed, sexual orientation, or disability. An equal opportunity/affirmative action university, which accommodates the needs of individuals 
with disabilities. 
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The American Guild of Organists (AGO) 
provides a professional opportunities ser-
vice to its members by sharing information 
about Positions Available. This includes 
both permanent “open benches” and also 
one-time “substitute dates.” The Guild can-
not endorse or recommend any person for a 
job or substitute date. Membership in the 
AGO is open to all who pay dues, regardless 
of education, experience, ability and/or 
skills. The AGO Professional Relations Dir-
ector passes along information, which may 
include salaries offered by institutions and 
specifics about jobs/dates, as information is 
received from an institution. AGO members 
are encouraged to negotiate salaries and ex-
plore options with each offered position. 
The Central North Carolina Chapter, AGO 
does not accept responsibility for the accur-
acy of material provided for these listings, 
nor does inclusion of information in the list-
ings imply endorsement by the  chapter.

It has come to the attention of the Profes-
sional Relations Director that we have 
churches that do not understand that re-
sumes are for the purview of the appropri-
ate search committee. If confidentiality is 
critical to you, please make it clear in your 
cover letter that this is a requirement for 
you, at least in the initial stages of inquiry 
and dialogue. 

If you are seeking a supply organist, the 
fastest method is to contact the Professional 
Relations Director with all the pertinent in-
formation.  When sent to all members by 
email, many requests are filled within one 
hour.  This method has saved a lot of time 
otherwise spent in calling an ever-changing 
list of names.  Contact information is listed 
below.  

If you are aware that a church/synagogue 
position is becoming available, (i.e., you are 
making a change), please advise the Profes-
sional Relations Director as soon as possible 
for listing and distribution. Contact:

Elizabeth Goldstein-Epstein
3710 Exchange Glenwood Pl,  Apt 401
Raleigh, NC 27612
(C) 941-928-0176
elizabethgoldstein@yahoo.com

 The Professional Relations Director will 
neither recommend anyone for a position 
nor serve as an agent for any member. The 
Professional Relations Director is always 
available to members and to hiring institu-
tions for the purpose of answering ques-
tions.

AVAILABLE POSITIONS


